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March 21st, 2023 

PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE 
 
The City of Naples is currently looking for resident feedback regarding the intersection of 

9th Street South and 10th Avenue South. The Florida Department of Transportation’s 

(FDOT’s) standard for signalized intersections within 10-miles of the coastline is a mast 

arm assembly to provide greater resiliency and a higher level of public safety during high 

wind events associated with intense storms and hurricanes. The existing span wire 

system at the intersection does not meet this standard.  

 

The City is proposing to convert the span wire traffic signal system to a hurricane resistant 

mast-arm assembly. Also, the City intended to address the increasing concerns from 

property owners along 10th Avenue South regarding high vehicle speeds and truck 

volumes. The proposed project will integrate traffic calming components in the form of 

raised and decorative median islands at the intersection and slightly narrower travel lanes 

westbound on 10th Avenue South. 

 

A public meeting will take place on Thursday, April 6, 2023, at the Norris Center located 

at 755 8th Avenue South Naples, FL from 4:30pm to 6:30pm. The meeting will be in an 

open-house format, so please drop in at any time during this period to view the plans and 

provide feedback. We are looking forward to sharing more about this project with you. 

Questions concerning this project should be directed to the City of Naples’ Public Works 

Department’s Projects & Public Outreach Coordinator, Samantha McEnhill, at 239-213-

5019 or smcenhill@naplesgov.com. 
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